
March 19, 2020 

Vail Mountaineer Hockey Club 
Po Box 2591 
Edwards, CO 81632 
 
Dear VMHC Board Members, 
 
I would like to express my interest in serving the Eagle County Hockey community by being considered 
for one of the VMHC board seats currently open for election.   
 
My name is Shawn Weatherred and my daughter, Kyler has been a part of the Vail Mountaineers Hockey 
Club for 2 seasons.  Our family has immensely enjoyed our time with VMHC.  I hope to help guide VMHC 
in the support of the strong existing boys program while continuing to grow the girls program. 
 
I bring a significant amount of club sports leadership and operations management experience. I recently 
completed 17 years in the club volleyball world.  I have worked as a Club Director, Coaching Director, 
Board Member, and Coach for Vail Volleyball Club and the clubs that preceded it. I have helped start 
clubs from the ground up and overseen the merging of 2 clubs into what is now Vail Volleyball Club. I 
have experience running successful tournaments with over a dozen teams in attendance.  My 
professional career in the hotel industry brings added experience in finance/budgeting, operations and 
management. 
 
I believe the role of a board member is to balance the needs of its membership with the needs of the 
club as a whole for the betterment of the sport within the community it serves.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Shawn Weatherred 
shweatherred@gmail.com 
970-331-3086 
 


